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Guatemala
Program to Restore Dignity and Psychological Well-Being of Victims of Torture
Implementing Partners: Through a cooperative agreement, the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) is supporting the work of the Guatemalan Forensic Anthropology Foundation (FAFG), local NGOs, and the Ministry of Health 

Funding Period: January 2001 - January 2004

Amount: $2,326,000

Purpose: Dignify the victims of armed conflict and facilitate the healing process for survivors through the exhumation of clandestine cemeteries and provision of mental health support. 

Objectives 

· Complete forensic exhumations and analysis to identify victims and enable families to bury the remains of their loved ones in a dignified manner. 

· Provide mental health services to conflict survivors. 

· Facilitate the delivery of mental health services from NGOs and the Ministry of Health under the National Mental Health Plan. 

Accomplishments
· More than 240 clandestine cemeteries or mass graves-far more than the original targets-were exhumed in the past three years. 

· In the past two years, more than 5,750 people received mental health services.

· More than 55,000 indirect beneficiaries are living in affected communities where services have been provided.

The aftermath of the 36-year armed conflict in Guatemala (1960 to 1996), considered to have been one of the largest and bloodiest in all of Latin America, left more than 200,000 people dead or missing, a million refugees and internally displaced individuals, and thousands of widows and orphans. The Historical Clarification Commission, a national truth commission supported by the United Nations, documented 669 massacres, the vast majority committed by the Guatemalan army in rural Mayan villages in the northwest highlands. The massacres were part of a strategy of terror, and those killed were generally buried in mass graves and clandestine cemeteries without proper burial practices appropriate to the indigenous culture. 

Since 1999, USAID and the Dutch government have been supporting the efforts of the FAFG and local mental health organizations working with survivors of the massacres and their families. Despite death threats received by staff of the FAFG, progress on exhumations has been rapid, exceeding original projections. Through a program managed by the UNDP, forensic exhumations identify victims and allow family members and friends to properly bury loved ones. Mental health experts accompany and support survivors during and after the trauma of the exhumation process. 

By expanding geographic coverage this year, this VTF-supported program has been able to increase direct assistance to a greater number of survivors and their families and communities as well as institutionalize the provision of mental health services. 
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